

## St Peter's Catholic Primary School Together as a school family, we live, love and learn in Jesus' footsteps School Newsletter 35

Friday19<sup>th</sup> June 2020

www.st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk admin@st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk

Local Parish Mass Times	St Peter's	English Martyrs	St Augustine's
Saturday	6pm		6.30pm
Sunday	9am 10.30am 5.30pm	9am	11am

## **PHONE CALLS HOME**

I am delighted to say that the phone calls home have been a great success. The teachers have reported really amazing conversations with our families this week. We've heard about baby cousins being born, children learning to ride their bikes, teeth falling out, children painting garden fences, learning to fry an egg, helping with the washing up and many more lovely things as well as comments about their favourite parts of home learning. Thank you also to our parents who asked after all the staff at school – your best wishes and thanks are very much appreciated. We thank you too for all you are doing to support home learning at this time. We are also aware that for some of our families who have been affected by Covid-19 and family deaths we want you to know that you are very much in our thoughts and prayers at this difficult time.

## **CORONAVIRUS MEMORIES AND SINGING CHALLENGE**

Don't forget to read the message which we sent to all via SchoolPing! The letter includes requests for photos of lockdown, work completed during lockdown, memories of lockdown etc and a singing challenge. It would be great if every child could contribute something because we are compiling a video and project book which will be a historical resource for future generations. Please do make a really big effort to be part of this project.

## **COMPETITION WINNER!**

During lockdown Elsie in 1LP entered a drawing competition. Her fabulous entry supporting all our fantastic key workers won and is now on the side of Muller lorries! Well done Elsie.



Carol Baron Headteacher









